
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
NATIONAL FUEL GAS DISTRIBUTION CORPORATION / 6363 MAIN STREET / WILLIAMSVILLE, NY 14221-5887  
 

       January 10, 2019 
 
Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess 
Secretary 
New York State Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY  12223 
 

Re: Proposed Tariff Revisions – General Housekeeping 
 

Dear Secretary Burgess,  
 
 National Fuel Gas Distribution Corporation (“Distribution” or the “Company”) hereby 
submits the following revisions to its tariff, P.S.C. No. 9 – GAS: 
 

Section No. Leaf No. Revision No. 
Superseding  
Revision No. 

    
0 2 2 1 
0 130 5 4 
    

By way of background, this is a filing to make general housekeeping corrections to    
Leaf 2 and Leaf 130 of the Company’s tariff, as further described herein.  These changes have a 
proposed initial effective date of May 31, 2019. 

 
The proposed revision to Leaf 2 corrects a typographical error, by adding a page number 

range that was previously missing from the Company’s Table of Contents. 
 
The proposed revision to Leaf 130 adds “SC 10” to the listing of Designated Service 

Classifications for the Conservation Incentive Program (“CIP”) Cost Recovery Mechanism.  By 
way of background, Service Classification 10 (“SC 10”) was already included on the Company’s 
currently effective CIP Statement (i.e., CIP Statement No. 21).  The proposed change will help 
ensure that Leaf 130 matches the Company’s CIP statement going forward.  It is also important 
to note that SC 10 represents Transitional Propane Service, and the Company does not currently 
have any customers enrolled in this Service Classification.  

 
Concurrent with this filing, Distribution respectfully requests a waiver from the 

requirements of Public Service Law §66(12) and 16 NYCRR §720-8.1, pertaining to newspaper 
publication.  The proposed tariff changes are being made for consistency and clarification 
purposes, the revisions are largely non-substantive in customer effect, and therefore the expense 
of publication would not serve the public interest. 
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If you have any questions regarding the Company’s tariff filing, please contact me at 

your convenience. 
 
 
      Respectfully submitted, 

 

 
 
Evan M. Crahen 
Director 
Rates and Regulatory Affairs 
National Fuel Gas Distribution Corporation 
(716) 857-7440 
CrahenE@natfuel.com 
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